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	HB 84/GA
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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Fiscal court reorganization


	SPONSOR
	Rep. Adrian Arnold


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	County clerk, sheriff, judge-executive


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

BR 969 (HB 84/HCS) amends KRS 67.050 to change the number of signatures needed to shift from a magisterial to a commission form of county government from 100 legal voters to 15% of those voting in the county's last presidential election, or 1200 signatures, whichever is less. The same number also would be needed to shift from a commission form back to a magisterial form. (HB 84 would have required signatures equal to 25% of those voting in the county's last presidential election.)

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The fiscal impact of this legislation is indeterminable.  The most significant change brought about by BR 969 would be the number of signatures needed on a petition to change the form of government in a county and the work required to verify those signatures.  Based on the vote in the last presidential election, here is how the changes (15% or 1200) would affect two smaller counties, two medium size counties and two larger counties in the state:

In Robertson County 128 signatures would be required to petition for a commission form of government; in Menifee County, the figure would be 267.  For Henderson County, the number would be 1200; in Pulaski County, 1200.  In two larger counties, Daviess and Kenton, the figures would be 1200 and 1200, respectively.

In small counties, such as Robertson, the legislation would increase the workload for county clerks.  Signatures on petitions of this type require verification by a county clerk.  According to George Russell, executive director of the state Board of Elections, a clerk's office would be required to determine if the people signing are legally registered voters.  Signatures on petitions are also checked for possible forgeries.  Under current law, county judge/executives play a role in petition efforts by entering an order in the county order book, and sheriffs have the responsibility of seeing that the question is publicized.

Under current law, there are some advertising costs related to county commission petitions. The question is required to be published in the newspaper of highest circulation and advertised via printed handbills posted in conspicuous places in each precinct of a county.  The publication cost is minimal because the question is short: "Are you for or against having a fiscal court composed of three (3) commissioners and the county judge/executive?"  The actual question itself appears on a regular election ballot; a special election is not be required.

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	LRC staff; George Russell, state Board of Elections; election data
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